



Date: 25th September,2024.

Subject: Bus Release Procedure.

Dear Bus Parents,

We kindly request your attention to an important matter regarding the bus release procedure. If you wish to pick up your child early from school and do not want them to use the school bus on that day, please inform us at least one hour prior to the end of the school day. This will allow us to issue a bus release for your child in a timely manner.

To avail of a bus release, please send a WhatsApp message on 056 358 6249.

The procedure for bus release is as follows:

- **1. Parent Notification:** A WhatsApp message to be sent by the parent to inform the school of the early pickup.
- **2. Information Dissemination:** The information is passed on to the section supervisor, class teacher, and subject teacher to ensure they are aware that the child will miss the respective classes.
- **3.** Processing Time: This process takes approximately **30 to 40 minutes to complete**, ensuring all safety measures and protocols are followed for the well-being of the students before they are allowed to leave.
- **4.** Communication Protocol: Please do not call the bus nanny or class teacher directly for the bus release procedure. The school will not take responsibility for any miscommunication resulting from not following the official protocol.
- **5. Avoid Last-Minute Pickups:** We kindly request that parents do not come to the school directly at dispersal time to collect their child. We may not have sufficient time to assist with the procedure efficiently, which could lead to delays and inconvenience.

We greatly appreciate your cooperation in following these steps, which are designed to ensure a smooth and safe process for all our students. By adhering to this procedure, we can provide prompt and satisfactory service to all parents while keeping the safety and well-being of our students as our top priority.

Thank you for your understanding and support in this matter.

Yours Sincerely,

Dr. Kishor Pillai

Director/Principal

الموضوع: إجراءات عدم استخدام الحافلة المؤقت.

أولياء أمور طلبة الحافلات الأعزاء:

نود أن نلفت انتباهكم للاهتمام بإجراءات عدم استخدام الحافلة المؤقت، في حال رغبتكم باصطحاب ابنكم/ابنتكم بالمواصلات الخاصة وعدم ركوب الحافلة ليوم واحد، نرجو منكم ارسال رسالة نصية من خلال تطبيق "الواتساب" على الرقم 6249 358 656 قبل ساعة من وقت انتهاء الدوام المدرسي للطلبة حتى نتمكن من إصدار إذن عدم الذهاب بالحافلة.

إجراءات عدم استخدام الحافلة المؤقت:

- 1. التواصل: يقوم ولي الأمر بإرسال رسالة نصية من خلال تطبيق "الواتساب" لإبلاغ المدرسة بعدم استخدام الحافلة المؤقت.
- 2. نقل المعلومات: سيتم نقل المعلومات إلى مشرفي الأقسام ومعلمي الصف/ المادة للتأكد من إعلامهم بأن الطالب/ة سيتغيبون عن الصفوف الدراسية عند مغادرة المدرسة في حال الحضور مبكرًا لاصطحابهم.
- 3. وقت الإجراء: سيستغرق هذ الإجراء من 30 إلى 40 دقيقة حتى يكتمل، وذلك لنضمن إتباع جميع تدابير سلامة الطلبة قبل السماح لهم بالمغادرة.
- . 4. بروتوكول الاتصال: يرجى عدم الاتصال بمشرفة الحافلة أو معلم الصف مباشرة للتبليغ عن عدم استخدام الحافلة المؤقت، نأسف مقدمًا في حال حدوث أي سوء فهم ناتج عن عدم الالتزام بالإجراءات المذكورة أعلاه.
- 5. تجنب اصطحاب الطلبة في نهاية وقت الدوام المدرسي: نطلب من أولياء أمور طلبة الحافلات عدم الحضور إلى المدرسة مباشرة في وقت المغادرة لاصطحاب أبنائهم، حيث لن يكون لدينا الوقت الكافي لمساعدتكم في إتمام الإجراء بكفاءة، مما سيسبب لكم الشعور بالانزعاج.

نقدر تعاونكم معنا في الالتزام واتباع هذه الاجراءات لتقديم خدمة سريعة ومرضية لجميع أولياء الأمور للحفاظ على سلامة طلبتنا التي تعتبر من أهم أولوباتنا ولضمان عملية سلسة وآمنة لسلامتهم.

شاكرين لكم حسن تعاونكم الدائم معنا.